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Board of Selectmen

Town of Chilmark

P.O. Box 119

401 Middle Road, Bettlebung Corners

Chilmark, MA 02535-0119

Dear Board Members:

On September 7, 2017, Samaritans on Cape Cod and the Islands will be celebrating its 40
years of service in our community with an event at the Barnstable Performing Arts Center. In
those 40 years, our organization has grown, supports have been added, and changes have
been made to adapt to our changing world. While suicide unfortunately remains a public
health concern, we are very proud of the work we have done to reduce the numbers of those
lost and to assuage the pain that so many deal with on a day-to-day basis, including:

e training over 885 volunteers;

e answering over 630,000 incoming calls to the Crisis Lines

e making over 5,700 outgoing calls to seniors through the Senior Outreach program;
e sending over 375 Care Packages to survivors who have lost someone to suicide;

e facilitating over 375 support groups for survivors who have lost someone to suicide;
e presenting over 700 speaking engagements.

While our organization has changed during the last 40 years, there is one thing that has
remained the same — our dedication to supporting those who feel isolated and lonely, those
dealing with mental health issues, and those who are feeling suicidal.

On behalf of our organization, I hope that the Chilmark Board of Selectmen will accept this
proclamation request for inclusion on your agenda in late August. If approved by the Board, I
would be honored to attend the meeting to accept on behalf of the Samaritans, or in the
alternative, the proclamation can be emailed to me at ccsamaritans@verizon.net or by regular
mail to P.O. Box 65, Falmouth, MA 02541.

We appreciate your consideration of this request, and look forward to hearing from you.

Stephanie G. Kelly
Executive Director
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